
 

 

 

 

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1Y   Tele: 01902 558940    email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Headteacher: Miss Sharma                                                          Assistant Headteacher: Mrs Bellenger  

Dear parents/carers, 

I was very pleased to hear that the choir 

performed beautifully at the Christmas Carol 

concert last week. 

We are looking forward to starting our Christmas 

celebrations next week in school, with a 

pantomime and Christmas Jumper Day on 

Monday. 

Could I remind you that children should wear 

sensible school shoes in the school building, boots 

worn to school should be changed on arrival. 

Our football team played very well as a team, 

unfortunately losing their league match against 

Perry Hall. 

Miss Sharma 

Dates for your diary Please make a note of these  

Monday 3/12/18 Pantomime - Cinderella  

Monday 3/12/18 Christmas Jumper Day 

Monday 10/12/18 Reception - Year 5 Flu Vaccinations 

Tuesday 11/12/18 
Early Year/KS1 Performance - 9:30am  

There will be no Afternoon Nursery today. 

Wednesday 12/12/18 
Early Year/KS1 Performance - 9:30am  

There will be no Afternoon Nursery today. 

Thursday 13/12/18 
Early Years/KS1 Performance - 9:30am 

There will be no Afternoon Nursery today. 

Thursday 13/12/18 Christmas Dinner Day  

Thursday 20/12/18 
Christmas Parties - whole school  

There will be no Afternoon Nursery today. 

Friday 21/12/18 
Break-up for Christmas holiday - No Woode’s 

After-school Club this day 

Monday 7/1/19 Return to school - 8.55 am 

Autumn 6                                          30th November 2018 

Attendance at Wood End - as you are aware attendance is                      

monitored at school.   Please support us with reaching our target 

Attendance for week :                       

12th November 

Nursery am - 89.6% 

Nursery pm - 71.7% 

Reception - 94.0% 

Year 1 - 88.0% 

Year 2 - 96.3% 

Year 3 - 97.2% 

Year 4 - 97.4% 

Year 5 - 96.7% 

Year 6 - 98.1% 

School Total -  94.5% 

Attendance for week :                    

19th November 

Nursery am - 91.5% 

Nursery pm - 60.0% 

Reception - 93.3% 

Year 1 - 96.7% 

Year 2 - 92.7% 

Year 3 - 92.4% 

Year 4 - 95.8% 

Year 5 - 96.7% 

Year 6 - 98.1% 

School Total -  94.1% 

Special Mention Certificates have been awarded 

to the following children: 

Reception - Freddie, Daniel, Arnav, Ivan 

Year 1 - Emily, Avneet, Joshua, Harry 

Year 2 - James, Olivia, Rajan, Ansh 

Year 3 - Callum, Brayden, Sukhvir, Michal 

Year 4 - Lexi, Jessica, Alivia, Harley 

Year 5 -  Leah, Emily, Harrison, Shaine 

Year 6 - Pranav, Sophie, Phoebe, Ayesha 

Well Done! 

Christmas decorations - if you are 

making Christmas decorations 

with your children over the next 

few weeks, we would love to 

have one in school to decorate the         

wooden tree in our reception area by the 

school office.   

They can be baubles, snowmen, reindeer, 

snowflakes or angels, the choice is yours. 

Could you please name your decoration 

before you hang it on the tree. Thank you 

REMINDER: All letters sent out to parents are         

uploaded onto our school website every              

Friday. 



Wood End Choir 

Our choir attended St Thomas’ church last Thursday for the annual 

Christmas concert along with a  number of other local Primary schools. 

It was a very joyous occasion with the church filled with children’s singing.   

Could we say thank you to all our children that attended and their parents for their 

attendance and support. 

The choir will also be attending Bentley Court Care Home on 19th December, to sing 

for the residents. 

Reception - Year 5 Flu Vaccinations - Monday 10th December 

Could  we please request that if your child has already                

received their flu nasal vaccination from their GP to let us 

know as soon as possible.  

The school nursing service will be contacting any parents that have not 

provided written permission for the vaccination.            Thank you 

Don’t forget to wear something bright at night! 

Now the darker evenings are upon us, please 

wear  something reflective or bright so  

you are more visible. 

We hope that you have               

noticed our new shrubs 

along the playground 

fence at the front of school.  These 

will grow over the next few 

months to provide more privacy 

for our children. 

Nursery, Reception and Year 1 

parents - could you please send in 

your ticket requests for the                      

production of ‘Away in a Manger’ by    

Wednesday 5th December please. 

Let us know if you                

require any extra tickets 

and we will do our best 

to accommodate as 

many as we can. 

Thank you 

If you have had or are having a new phone, 

please let us know your new number so that we 

may update our records.   

We would be grateful if you could keep 

us informed of any changes of address, 

medical requirements or to update any 

emergency contact numbers. 

Thank you 

Lunchboxes - could we please               

remind  parents/carers that                

lunchboxes should not contain fizzy 

pop in bottles or cans.  Could you also 

ensure that they are named on the outside please.                 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Christmas is coming to Wood End next week…. 

Monday - Christmas Jumper Day - £1.00 donation to wear your   

Christmas jumper. (Normal school trousers/skirts and shoes should 

also be worn) 

Pantomime - ‘Cinderella’ will be performed on Monday by a visiting 

theatre company.   

The school will also open it’s postbox for Christmas card deliveries to pupils. 


